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September 25, 2017
Bureau of Land Management
Medford District Office
3040 Biddle Road
Medford, OR 97504




 ____  Please keep my contact information confidential
RE: Integrated Invasive Plant Management EA (DOI-BLM-ORWA-M000-2107-0002-EA)
https://eplanning.blm.gov/epl-front-office/eplanning/planAndProjectSite.do?methodName=dispatchToPatternPage&currentPageId=103620
Dear Ms. Burghard,
I am writing this letter to submit comments for the proposed expansion of the integrated noxious weed management program within the Medford District as described in the Integrated Invasive Plant Management Environmental Assessment.
I am a concerned citizen who is highly opposed to the BLM’s current use of herbicides on our public lands, as well as the proposed introduction of additional herbicides and expansion of the use of existing herbicides that would apply 15 kinds of chemical plant poisons to an estimated 1,500 acres of public lands for the next 20 years. I also oppose the authorization of livestock grazing as a method of controlling invasive plants on public lands, especially within Areas of Critical Environmental Concern. 
The use of herbicides in the environment poses a major threat to the health of the public and to natural communities and species. Herbicides contain harmful chemicals that are designed to poison and exterminate targeted species. However, these applied chemicals will end up in the soil and in the water, which poses a threat to local water sources that the public relies on for drinking water and irrigation for crops and domestic animals. BLM land is checker boarded around private residences that depend on water from these public lands for domestic use. This water is also critical for wild animals, particularly endangered Coho salmon and other threatened species that should not be exposed to more harmful chemicals that will degrade their health and habitat. We are already subject to exposure to very harmful herbicide applications on private corporate timber lands adjacent to local water sources, and we are extremely concerned about the additional use of herbicides proposed by BLM that would contribute to cumulative negative impacts to local water and public health. The EA failed to analyze these cumulative impacts.  
I object to the proposed action that updates and expands the current weed management plan by “increasing the kinds of plants controlled from noxious weeds to all invasive plants; Using additional non-herbicide methods like mechanical, prescribed fire and biological control agents (mostly insects) and, Making additional herbicides available for use.” The costs of expanding this management program greatly outweigh the benefits. Please do not utilize biological control agents such as insects as humans do not understand highly complex systems and will more than likely only contribute to ecosystem imbalances by attempting to manage insect populations. Also, by using more herbicides, insect populations will be adversely affected, leading to less food for birds and other species and will upset the balance of beneficial insects that are critical for ecosystem health and function. Our community does not see invasive plants as a big enough threat to the health of our land and economy to warrant the expansion of herbicide use. We are not willing to be exposed to harmful chemicals simply to manage invasive species. I, along with many others, would be willing to help organize community volunteers to hand pull invasive plants so that the use of herbicides would not be needed. This would yield free labor rather than spending valuable tax dollars on purchasing and applying harmful chemicals to our public lands. BLM has not provided evidence that this is a wise use of tax dollars that will yield benefits to the public or to the environment. 
The EA failed to recognize that the cause of the spread of invasive species and noxious weeds is due to outdated management practices and the conversion of healthy functioning ecosystems to highly managed tree plantations that lack biodiversity and resilience due to human disturbance. The BLM arbitrarily failed to consider the reasonable Natural Selection Alternative (NSA) as proposed by the Deer Creek Association in the Environmental Assessment, as the NSA provides for natural and non-toxic solutions to controlling invasive plants that do not involve the use of herbicides. The NSA will also address every concern raised in your initial scoping letter about the “loss or degradation of ecosystem function including displacement of native vegetation; reduction in habitat and forage for wildlife and livestock; loss of federally listed and other Special Status species’ habitat; increased soil erosion; reduced water quality; reduced soil productivity; reduced wilderness and recreation values”. We as a community are concerned about these issues as well, but we would assert that the cause of these problems does not stem from invasive species, but instead from past and current management activities. The spread of invasive species is a consequence, not a major cause of the stated problems. The EA failed to reevaluate the purpose and need of this proposed action as requested by the public during scoping. 
The EA and BLM monitoring programs have failed to demonstrate that past herbicide application has been effective in reducing noxious weeds, increasing native plants or improving ecological conditions. The EA fails to provide systematic site specific data for documented invasive plant sites (EA 24) that the proposed action would result in significant decreases of invasive plant densities or measurable increases of native plant densities.  The EA is programmatic in nature and lacks site specific analysis needed for site specific decisions. The EA has failed to analyze the potential for major adverse impacts that would be irreversible. Computer projections of reduced spread of invasive plants (EA 91-93) are not credible in the absence of empirical data from the Medford District.

I request that BLM, as public employees, modernizes communications with the public and uses the internet and social media to provide the public with advance notices of planned herbicide spraying, maps, target species, herbicides used and precautions for the public, as well as any monitoring activities and compliance with the Biological Opinion. Although I highly object to any spraying of poisons on public lands, I demand that if BLM is going to engage in such actions against the will of the public, that we are at least notified prior to application so as to avoid exposure to such chemicals. I also request BLM host public meetings at each field office to explain the need to use additional herbicides and highlight local locations where there has been success and where these practices are needed and why, while allowing an opportunity for the public to ask questions and raise concerns. 
The EA has failed to provide ecological or economic rationale for this proposal to increase the use of poisons of our public lands and I request the No Action Alternative for this project. Please protect the health of the public and the environment by avoiding the use of herbicides on public lands, for the protection of current and future generations of Americans.
Thank you,

Respectfully,

